
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting 
Date/Time 

 
Friday 17 April 2020 commenced at 2:07pm 

Location Via Zoom Video Conference 

Present 
SGL L Promnitz, R Gordon, G Congdon, M Giles 
West Augusta B Russell 
South Augusta M Kerin 
Central Augusta S Kuerschner 
Solomontown B Harmer 
Port D Johnson 
PropRisdon W. Sayner 
Umpires M Giles 
SANFL C Oliphant 
Gallery  Grant Price, Anthony Packard 
Apologies 
 Mick Foote (West Augusta) 

Nick Heron (South Augusta – Gallery) 
Confirmation of 
Minutes 

 

  
The Minutes of the League Meeting held on 22 March 2020, were circulated 
via email.  Due to technical issues, no formal acceptance occurred at this 
meeting. 
 

Correspondence 
 IN 

 
Nil 
 
OUT 
 
Nil 
  
 

Reports 

 

 
Nil 
 
 

 
Spencer Gulf Football League Inc 

 
MINUTES  

 



  

 
 

 
General Business 

SGL 

COVID-19 
 
L Promnitz welcomed all to the meeting, and thanked for in attendance for 
putting up with the initial technical issues. 

It was also advised that the meeting to be facilitated by the SANFL is next 
Thursday 23/04/2020.  Discussion also ensued that meetings of a similar 
format utilising video conferenece technology may also be useful moving 
forward. 

L Promnitz spoke in detail regarding the agenda for next week’s SANFL 
meeting which he and M Giles will attend on behalf of the SGL.  If clubs have 
any additional issues/items they wish discussed or raised to ensure that they 
are emailed by close of business, Wednesday 22/04/2020. 

General discussion ensued following questions from meeting participants.  C 
Rafanelli queried clearances if the SGL do not play and other leagues do.  It is 
presently assumed all clearances would be held off. 

L Promnitz raised the possibility of a 10 round season and shared via screen a 
proposed fixture with no impact to the existing finals schedule.  Discussion 
ensued.  It was also raised by G Congdon that there is a desire to get junior 
games up and running as soon as possible.  Further general discussion 
followed. 

L Promnitz also suggested that if we were able to head towards a June start 
he would like to see a ‘lightning carnival’ format initially.  Queries were raised 
regarding training, and as per current Government restrictions no ‘formal’ 
sessions can be organised. 

W Sayner also queried what would be a realistic lead up time to any season 
commencement.  Discussion ensued and general consensus was that there 
would need to be a clearance before the end of May. 

SANFL - RFAC 
 
Nil 
 

SANFL - RFC 
 
Nil 
 

West Augusta 

 
A Packard suggested we need a definite understanding (eg venues, timing) of 
the latest that a season could commence. 
 
 

South Augusta 

 
M Kerin queried if 2020 Season was not to go ahead, would the 2020 fixtire  
be used as the 2021 fixture to maintain the 5 year cycle.  This was agreed. 
 



  

 
 

Central Augusta 

 
S Kuerschner suggested that if we require a shorter lead up time (pre-season) 
before season start that will need to be worked around. 
 

Solomontown 
 
Nil 
 

Port 
 
Nil 
 

PropRisdon 
 
Nil 
 

Umpires 
 
Nil 
 

Next Meeting 
 
24 April 2020, at 2:00pm, via Zoom Video Conference. 
 

 
Meeting Closed 

 
2:45 pm 
 

 
 
 


